RESUME DIGEST
ACT 302 (HB 679) 2025 Regular Session Bayham
Existing law requires the office of motor vehicles collect, in addition to any fee authorized
by law, a handling charge of $12 for each duplicate Class "D" and "E" driver's license
transaction.
New law specifies that an applicant seeking to update a driver's license to become REAL ID
compliant prior to the renewal eligibility of the driver's license is exempt from the fee
imposed in existing law for the issuance of a duplicate license. Additionally, requires the
applicant pay the handling fee as set forth in existing law.
New law specifies that the REAL ID exemption terminates on June 30, 2026.
Effective August 1, 2025.

(Adds R.S. 32:413(F))



